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Hello, my name is Zuleima Garcia and I am a Valor Parent. My
son currently attends Valor Elementary and I support Valor
Elementary’s new building at 15526 Plummer St in North Hills. I
have a sister at Valor High School also located in North Hills and
besides the huge benefit of the close proximity of all Valor
schools, keeping them close will give the kids a sense of stability
as they continue to Valor middle school and high school and will
only benefit the community and our children. Thank you for your
time.



